Notes on Meetings with NCSX MCWF and VVSA Suppliers

Hutch Neilson, Jan 18-29, 2005

EIO Meeting, St. Louis, MO, Jan. 18, 2005
· QA discussion led by Frank went well.  Local DCMA person (Rosa Medina) coming up to speed.

· MTM requested standardized hole diameters and thread depth as short as possible (to minimize tap breakage risk). Dave will review it. Thought it was OK. We must have gotten an action item on this.

· MTM also wanted some sort of relief (I missed the details) where they have difficulty getting their tool into one of the tight bends. Otherwise reach and access are OK.  Another action item for us, presumably.

· C1 casting: part and films on their way back from radiography.  It is already known that there are a couple of areas where the casting quality is deficient. They can repair the C1 but the pattern needs to be modified. Pattern is being crated up for shipment back to Lawton for re-work. (Financial issue below).

· They need to study the films to assess success of the C1 pour, haven’t done that yet. Will take until end of the week. Possibly more pattern changes will be needed.

· C1 dimensional inspection data, just arrived from 3D ScanCo.  Looks OK except one of the flanges is displaced maybe ¼-in. over a 12-in. length. Don’t know why yet. Lawton says it’s probably not the pattern. Possibly part of it got hung up putting it together. Dave said he needs the designed thickness there, so they will have to add metal. MetalTek confident they can do that. Are we sure we can’t live without it? Have to find out what went wrong and correct. Action for EIO team.

· Dimensional inspection apparently was in the prototype contract scope because it is regarded as a pattern fabrication step.

· Lessons learned on C are backing up the A & B pattern making.  Have to “revalidate” (i.e. do more runs) of the A flow solidification analysis.  Type B analysis is stopped while they do that.  Type A pattern making is in progress. Lawton talking April 1 for the A, July for the B.  I don’t remember the schedule, but this sounds like a significant slip.

· Lawton worried about costs and claim they will not be able to pay overtime premiums for the A and B like they did for C. No flexibility to make up schedule, they say.

· Casting schedule.  MT being cautious until they finish evaluation of the C1 films, but forecast delivery to MTM on Feb. 14. MTM says they will be ready with their fixtures. Looked credible to me after visiting MTM. They agreed that probability of meeting May 15 delivery of the finished C1 is improving.

· C2 might pour 3‑4 weeks from now.  Forecast delivery of finished C2 in late July or August. Sounded doubtful they would meet the July 15 delivery.

· #3 will probably be another C.  Sounded to me like we would receive 3 at PPPL by the end of FY‑05. Phil thinks 4 is possible.

· Delivery sequence is up in the air. We have to give them a deadline for delivery of a full set (at least one of each type) as input to updating their schedule. I personally think on-schedule delivery takes priority over getting a favorable sequence.  They seem to be getting wrapped around the axle over our desire for a favorable sequence.

· Material purchase.  They did not buy all the material up-front. Assume that material procurement will be spread uniformly from start of contract to March, 2006, per Joe Edwards. We will make that our performance measurement baseline, per Ron. If the market drops at some point they might buy the remaining material all at once.

· They agreed to update their schedule in March to support project’s next ETC update. Right now they are on a steep learning curve. They will know a lot more after they’ve fully evaluated the C1, understood the pattern implications, and done some machining. Hence, March.

· In a side discussion, Nancy took the position that re-work of the C pattern should be charged to the prototype (CPFF) contract. They also said that the recent laser scanning inspection of the C1 casting was part of the C1 pattern job, and therefore in scope of the prototype contract. I said we would review the contracts and determine our position. Action: Procurement.

· We got a demo of their Grandview system. Surprisingly to me, the main purpose of it is to communicate with us, not among themselves. They are looking to us to advise them. Action: Phil collect input and develop feedback to EIO.

Major Tool Meeting, Indianapolis, IN, Jan. 19, 2005
· Schedule discussion.  Have concluded that they cannot re-use any of the PVVS dies because the shell geometry changed too much. They will have to melt down the dies and build new ones. A setback.

· They are annoyed that we did not warn them of the large geometry change. We did not realize it ourselves until they pointed it out.

· They can re-cycle the Kirksite but will have to buy more to pour the new blocks. They bought about half the Kirksite they need last week.

· They do not forecast any further delay in the VVSA delivery, but they have used up all their slack.  Critical path goes through dies, forming, welding.

· Materials delivery is being managed and seems to be under control. They have a secure commitment for adequate tonnage of inconel 625 from their supplier.  Their relationship with the supplier is such that they feel materials availability will not be a problem.

· Fixture material is not an issue.

· They showed us their 60-degree fixture design and everybody seemed to like it. Two fixtures will be built.

· They have settled on segmentation into 10 panels (2 rings of 5) per 60-degrees. Everybody seemed to like it.

· Tour was impressive. About 60% of their business comes from a stable base of longstanding contracts. A lot of it is with DOD contractors. Short-term jobs like ours makes up the rest.

· There was a good discussion about tolerances in progress when I left.

· All parties anxious to hammer out the process outline and get it behind us.

